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VIA RESS, EMAIL AND COURIER  
 
 
February 2, 2018 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Secretary of the Board 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Re:  Upper Canada Transmission, Inc. (“NextBridge”) 
 Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro One Networks, Inc (“Hydro One”) 
 Applications for leave to construct a transmission line and associated 
 facilities 
 Ontario Energy Board (“Board”) File No.:  EB-2017-0182 / EB-2017-0194 

Supplemental Affidavits of Service - Redacted      
 
On October 12, 2017, the Board issued the Notice of Application and Letter of Direction 
for the above noted proceeding (“Letter of Direction”). 
 
In December 2017 and January 2018, the construction and access plan was revised 
based on work undertaken by NextBridge and its new contractor, and input received 
from regulators and stakeholders as part of the Environmental Assessment process.  
These revisions included refinements to certain access road, laydown and worker camp 
locations.  As a result of the adjustment twenty-two (22) new properties and interests in 
land, and corresponding encumbrance holders, were identified as directly affected that 
were not previously identified (Newly Directly Affected Interests). 
 
Additionally, on November 21, 2017 and January 15, 2018, searches of the Ontario 
Ministry of Northern Development and Mines (MNDM) disposition registry were 
conducted to identify newly staked claims impacted by the EWT Line Project footprint.  
NextBridge’s review of the search identified five (5) newly staked claims that were not 
previously recorded in the MNDM disposition registry (Newly Staked Claims as at 
January 15, 2018). 
 
 
Please find attached the following: 

1. an affidavit proving completion of service of the Letter of Direction in relation to 
the Newly Directly Affected Interests(“Supplemental Affidavit of Service #1”); and 

2. an affidavit proving completion of service of the Letter of Direction in relation to 
Newly Staked Claims as at January 15, 2018 (“Supplemental Affidavit of Service 
#2).  
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In accordance with the Board’s revised Practice Direction on Confidential Filings, 
effective October 28, 2016, Exhibits that contain personal information from the above 
noted supplemental affidavits of service will be provided to the Board under separate 
cover. 
 
Enclosed please find the redacted above-referenced supplemental affidavits of service 
which have been filed through the Board’s Regulatory Electronic Submission System. 
 
Given that new claims are regularly staked and recorded in the MNDM disposition 
registry, NextBridge will continue to periodically search the MNDM disposition registry to 
identify new claims recorded in relation to lands directly affected by the EWT Line 
Project footprint.  Once new claims are identified and contact information confirmed, 
claim holders will be served in accordance with the Letter of Direction, and a further 
supplemental affidavit of service will be provided.  
 
Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
(Original Signed) 
 
Stephanie Allman 
Regulatory Coordinator 
On behalf of Upper Canada Transmission, Inc. operating as NextBridge Infrastructure 
on behalf of NextBridge Infrastructure LP 
 


